CPSP No: 301 Name: G. Akalya

Residence: Chinna Semur

Class: VI

School: Govt. G. Hr.Sec.School,,

Place: Erode

Dear & Respected: Mrs & Mr. Denkovapa Vina,

Greetings from G. Akalya and her family.

First of all I want to express my thanks and happiness with my family for your generous support that continues in this academic year of 2015-16 also. I do my best not only in studies but also to practice in my personal life. This year there was some delay in writing to you because of some official matter. The Vice President of CEEMA came and distributed the Education Support, motivated us towards the right path of life, urged us to aim only in the Education and not to divert the time in useless way.

This year I am going from Class V to Class VI. Our School reopens on June 1st. I am doing well and can continue my studies satisfactorily. My parents are doing well. They go for their regular work. My brother, Saran, is going from Class III to IV. He is also doing well.

During the summer, I visited my grandfather's house at Erode. There I went with my friends to the V.O.C. Park at Erode and played. There is a water tank in which lot of fishes were there. We also visited the Park Zoo and saw a few animals. There was atoy train but that did not run on the day we went. At Erode I visited some of the relatives' houses and played with their children.

This year in summer it rained well. In my experience I have never seen this kind of event. Maximum of the water sheds received full of water, the dam also had enough flow of water in it. It will help us to maintain the water needs till the next rainy season. In a few places the heavy floods damaged the crops in the fields. The usual temperature of 37.8 to 39.4 was not experienced but it marked from 35 to 36 Celsius.

Once again I thank much and pray for all.

Thank you.

G. Akalya.

WILL WHILL ALL ST VILLEY OF THE ABOUT